NEWSLETTER

Edgworth Medical Centre & The Surgery at Egerton and Dunscar Health Centre Newsletter February 2017 – March 2017
Welcome to 2017
A Happy New Year for 2017 to all our patients from everybody at Edgworth Medical Centre & Egerton & Dunscar Health Centre.   A massive thank you to you all for all the lovely gifts and lovely cards that were received, they were greatly appreciated.

News Items
I would like to introduce you all to our new receptionist Julie Brown and Amanda Armitage; it’s lovely to have you both on board.
Just a quick reminder  - we provide the services of  a Podiatrist and an Audiologist, they’re availability is as follows :-

Mark Bardsley – Podiatrist – every second Friday of the month ( this is a private service)

Julie Watkins – Audiologist – every third Tuesday of the month ( no appointment needed and is a free service for people issued with NHS hearing aids from The Royal Bolton Hospital)

On a sad note our Practice Manger Kath Brierley is taking her well-earned retirement from the 1st April 2017.  Kath will be sadly missed by all the staff and patients, but as she moves on in the new chapter of her life, I’m sure we would all like to wish her all the very best.  After 7 years working closely with Kath as Assistant Practice Manager, Kelly Skolosdra will be stepping into Kaths shoes as Practice Manager.  We know she will do an excellent job in her new role will receive all the support from everyone at the surgery . 
Friends and Family Survey January 2017
· How likely are you to recommend our GP practice to friends& family if they needed similar care or treatment?

	Extremely Likely
	Likely
	Neither Likely or Unlikely
	Unlikely
	Extremely Unlikely
	Don’t Know

	43
	28
	3
	1
	1
	1




Thank you to the 77 patients who completed January’s Friends & Family Survey.  Please see below a snapshot from patients comments.

· All the Doctors and staff are very friendly and do their upmost for all the patients

· Staff friendly and helpful

· Dr Bakht is the most caring doctor I have ever encountered.  He actually takes the time to listen

· The doctor took time to listen to me and showed kindness and compassion in dealing with me

· Keep to appointment times always have to wait 20-40 mins

· The nurse is so understanding and helpful, she picked up on me being a Carer and took steps further to help me despite it just being a flu jab appointment

· Everyone is professional and courteous and Dr Leach always spends sufficient time with you

· Always greeted well.  Asked about our current health and listened to.  Made to feel like an individual and condition explained simply.
7 Day Access 

Bolton GP Federation has formed two Hubs across the Bolton district for seven Day Access.
If patients are registered with a GP in Bolton, they can now book appointments to see a doctor or nurse at weekends. Blood sample taking appointments are coming soon.

Appointments are available:

9am - 1pm, Saturdays 
10am - 1pm, Sundays 
9am - 1pm, Bank Holidays

From the following locations:

The Halliwell Surgery Lindfield Drive, Bolton BL1 3RG 

Deane Medical Centre 155-157 Deane Road, Bolton BL3 5AH

All appointments must be booked in advance through the patient’s own GP surgery. The seven-day service is being introduced to help patients fit their healthcare needs around family life and work commitments. Promotional material will be arriving soon at the practice.
	What you need to know about your GP online records
Wouldn’t it be great if you could look at your GP records online? Well, you can! You can also book and cancel appointments at your GP surgery and order repeat prescriptions online. You can already see some of the information in your GP online records, including your medications and allergies. During the next year, you will be able to see even more. This will include illnesses, immunisations and test results. Each GP surgery will make this information available at different times, as their computer systems become ready. 



	Just like online banking, you can look at your GP records on a computer, a tablet or a smartphone, using a website or an app. If you would like to start using online services, see the Getting Started with GP Online Services guide for more information. Information on how to get started is also available online at www.nhs.uk/patientonline or from your surgery or on their website. 


 What’s in it for you?
 You can look at your records whenever you choose to, without needing to print them. Online records are up to date and more secure than a printed paper record which could get lost or seen by others. 
People who have long term conditions, for example diabetes, hypertension or coronary heart disease, have found that looking at their test results online helps them make positive changes to improve their health. They can see if their condition is improving or getting worse by looking at past test results. Adam, a patient at University Health Centre said ‘Record access is useful for those, like me, who need to have more regular contact with their GP’. 

You can look at your medical records before your appointment to see if there is anything you need to discuss with your doctor or nurse. This could be your test results, illnesses you have had in the past or any new information added to your records. This would help you discuss any concerns you may have and help you benefit more from your appointment. 

Sometimes when you see your doctor, you are given a lot of information which you may not be able to remember it later. You may also want further information once you have had time to think about what was said. You can look at your online records after your appointment to make sure you understood what your doctor or nurse said. 

One of the most useful things patients have found is that you can make sure your medical information is accurate. For example, you will be able to let your doctor know if you have an allergy to a medicine and it is not recorded. 

Before you go on holiday, you can check if your vaccinations are up to date without having to go to your surgery. 

Understanding your records 
Your records are written to help medical people look after you and so in some cases, you may not understand everything you see. If you find anything difficult to understand, as well as talking to your doctor or nurse, you can go to the NHS Choices website by using this link www.nhs.uk. NHS Choices is the NHS website for patients so you can look for information on illnesses, improving health and to find NHS services in your local area. 

Other websites frequently used to search for information on illnesses and test results are Patient – www.patient.info and Lab Test Online UK – www.labtestsonline.org.uk. Although these are not owned or checked by the NHS, other patients have found them useful. 
A few things to think about 
There are a few things you need to think about before registering for online records. On very rare occasions 

Your GP may not think it in your best interest for you to look at your GP records online. If this happens, your GP will discuss their reasons with you. It is up to your GP to decide if you should be allowed access to your online records. 

You may see your test results before your doctor has spoken to you about them. This may be when you cannot contact your surgery, or when your surgery is closed. This means you will need to wait until an appointment is available to talk to your doctor. 

Information in your medical records might need correcting. If you find something you think is not correct, you should contact your surgery. The staff will be able to answer your questions and set things right when needed. Please bear in mind that you cannot change the record yourself. 

There may be information in your medical records that you did not know was there or that you had forgotten about, such as an illness or an upsetting incident. If you see anything you did not know about that worries you, please speak to your surgery and they will discuss this with you. 

If you see someone else’s information in your record, please log out immediately and let your surgery know as soon as possible. 

If you have questions about any of the above points, please talk to your surgery and they will be able to advise you further.
Welcome Back
This year we welcomed back Lisa Higson as our Advanced Practitioner.  Appointments will be available on a Monday, Wednesday and Thursday.  Lisa is able to treat a variety of minor illnesses and will also be our lead on Sexual Health and Women’s Health. Lisa can prescribe and refer for further treatment.  Reception staff will triage patient telephone calls, if appropriate the appointment will be arrange in Lisa’s’ clinic.  Please don’t be offended if more questions are asked when booking an appointment.
Text message reminder
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Additional Services at Edgworth Medical Centre
We now have a musculoskeletal assessment clinic on a Monday morning between 11.000 and 13.00 and evening between 17.00 and 19.00. Any patient with a musculoskeletal problem e.g. bones, joints or soft tissue will be able to attend this clinic rather than a GP appointment. 
The Musculoskeletal Practitioner is able to refer for appropriate investigations such as X-rays, MRI scans, Ultrasound scans and blood tests.
Private Chiropody - Premier Podiatry
An issue raised a couple of years ago by some members of our Patient Participation Group was the need for a Chiropodist in Edgworth.  The need became greater after the loss of our bus service, making it difficult for residents in Edgworth to travel to appointments.
The good news is from the 10th June Edgworth residents will be able to utilise Premier Podiatry at Edgworth Medical Centre.  This is a private service so it will be open to all Edgworth residents.  If you would like more details or an appointment please ask one of our reception team either at Edgworth Medical centre or The Surgery at Egerton & Dunscar H.C. reception 
New Service – Community Outreach Support Hearing Aid Drop in Sessions for all the community
Do you wear hearing aids provided by The Royal Bolton Hospital?  I am here to help you with:
· Supply and fitting of new batteries
· Supply and fitting of new tubing
· Advice on maintenance and fitting
· Support and training on using your hearing aid
For a free service and help Drop – In and see me at Edgworth Medical Centre 2 – 4 pm the 3rd Tuesday of every month.
ALERT - Personal Data
Are you aware that your personal medical information that you share with your GP or other healthcare professional is about to be extracted and stored on a computer, outside of the control of this practice, where the practice will have no say on who has access to that information?
If you are happy for NHS England to allow the extraction, storage and management of your personal information then you need do nothing as the information will be automatically taken from your GP’s computer systems.

If you do not wish your information to be extracted then you MUST inform your GP practice who will then block the uploading of your identifiable and personal information.

Information leaflets and opt-out forms are available within the practice.

Closure of Edgworth Medical Centre

For those of you who are not aware, Edgworth Medical Centre now closes on Wednesday afternoons from 1pm.  However, The Surgery at Egerton and Dunscar Health Centre will remain open until 6.30pm.
Please take note the telephone number for Edgworth Medical Centre is: 01204 856843

Patient Participation Group
The last Patient Participation Group Meeting was held on 26 September 18.00pm at Edgworth Medical Centre.  This meeting as abandoned at 18.30 due to only the Practice Manager attending.  Please be kind enough to put in your diaries the following date for the next meeting: Monday 23 January 2017 16.00pm Edgworth Medical Centre
Out of hours

Please note that the out of hour’s number is 01204 463999
 “We aim to treat all our patients promptly, courteously and in complete confidence. We feel it is important you know who you are speaking to, so our practice staff wear a name badge and identify themselves over the phone.
Arranging an appointment

Pre-bookable appointments are now available up to one month in advance. We do also offer ‘On the day’ appointments with the GP and certain appointment slots are now available online. Dr Rafferty will be running a clinic for Women’s Health and family planning on a Monday afternoons. Please ask at reception for further details. Please be aware, each GP appointment is 10 minutes long.  Please respect this time.

Also please allow 2 working days for your repeat prescriptions. You can also order prescriptions electronically by registering on our web site.
Cancelling an appointment

GP and nurses time is very valuable. If you have got an appointment booked with us and feel you may be running late or need to cancel please be kind enough to contact the surgery allowing other sick patients to utilise these slots. 
Contact Details

It is essential to let the surgery know of any change of personal details, either address or contact number.  We may need to contact you regarding:

· Test results

· Details for an urgent referral

· GP to patient contact

· Change of appointment time

Kurt Lievesley, the private physiotherapist now has appointments available. We feel this is an excellent alternative for those not wishing to travel to receive physiotherapy treatment. The GP will be able to refer you directly to him. To Book appointments directly please call 01617249855 or for more information please email: info@edgworthphysio.org.uk. Or like the facebook page for regular updates on the service: Edgworth Physiotherapy.
The Role of a Health Trainer

NHS Health Trainers have been specifically trained to motivate, support and advise people on how to get healthy, stay healthy and get the most out of life. They encourage people to change lifestyle behaviours which are known to cause ill health.

Our Health Trainers are based within GP Surgeries across the Borough. They specifically work with patients who are 45 years and over, who do not have any existing cardiovascular conditions such diabetes and heart disease.

Although you may be well at the moment, there are likely to be aspects of your lifestyle that could prevent you from staying well. If you smoke, do little or no physical activity, drink more than the recommended limits of alcohol or eat unhealthily then you could be putting yourself at risk of becoming ill in the future.

Small changes can make a big difference to people’s health and that is what Health Trainers are about. They will offer motivation and encouragement, and will help people to find and access the support and services they need.

Bolton’s Health Trainers are passionate about making a difference to people’s health and wellbeing.

Emergency appointments

Remember an emergency is a problem that cannot wait (medical emergency). If you require an emergency appointment please contact the surgery as early as you can – Edgworth Medical Centre opens at 8.00am and Egerton & Dunscar surgery opens at 8.30am.
Any complaints or suggestions please give to reception or post them in our red prescription box. Our practice manager will be happy to listen.

We now offer a text message appointment reminder service for patients who have provided us with their mobile number.  A reminder will be sent forty eight hours before your arranged appointment, if you cannot attend you will be given the opportunity to cancel by responding to the message.


If you would like to use this service please provide the reception staff with your current mobile number.  Please note the, the inbox is not regularly monitored, we will not be able to respond to any messages sent via this service.  If you require a further appointment please contact the surgery in the usual way.
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